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WEST SWINDON PARISH COUNCIL 
 
Litter Bins Report 

1. Update 

1.1 Following earlier reports to this Committee, a list of requested litter bins was 
agreed as follows: 
 

.• Stokesay Drive x 2 (Close to school crossing and at the lower bend) 
• Rowton Heath Way (footpath to Grange Park subway) 
• Bus stops Gainsborough Way, Freshbrook Way, Worsley Rd x 3 
• Gainsborough Way – exit from Mead Park play area 
• Godolphin Close cycle path 
• Slope to subway from Freshbrook to Link Centre (behind Edington Close) 
• Rivenhall Road opposite Barclays Bank 
• Footpath from Westlea School to Asda 
• King Henry Drive from Bess Road near the post box 
• Bus stop adjacent to Windmill Hill Business Park. 
• Hampton Drive (bus stop) 
• Rivermead Drive (verge to skate park) 
• Chelmsford Road (bus stop) 
• Village Inn bus stop on Ramleaze Drive directly opposite Pilgrim Close. 
• Middleleaze Drive x 2 (Gartons Road x 1/Castleton Road x 1) 
• Hook Street 

 
1.2 Since the report in April further requests are as follows: 

• Mannington Lane – at least 2 bins by bus stop and exit onto to Mannington 
Lane from Delta footpath, ideally third bin at the top of Mannington Lane  

• Replace post mounted bin on Peatmoor Drive to full standing bin. 
• Bloomsbury Play Area 

 
This would bring the overall total to 23 bins or if 3 were agreed for Mannington 
Lane – 24 bins in total. Total cost at £400 per bin - £9,200/£9,600. 

 
1.3 At Full Council in April 2018, it was agreed that the type and style of litter bins 

would be put on hold to allow recommendations from the Flytipping and Litter 
Working Party, until the meeting of the Leisure & Amenities Committee in June 
2018.  The Working Party have not determined any recommendations regarding 
style or size of bin to date, so the commissioning of any additional bins would be 
with the current Glasdon Jubillee bin.  This committee could identify double bins to 
be installed where there is a particularly high footfall. 

 
2. Recommendations: 

 
2.1    The Leisure and Amenities Committee considers agreement to the purchase of 

additional litter bins as proposed. 
     

        
Paula Harrison   Parish Manager 


